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Dear George,





RE: PA16/10941 – Castlezens, Ruan High Lanes TR2 5JZ





Please note that this letter is for advice only. The Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan Steering Group is neither supporting nor objecting to this application.





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and note that the proposal may not be in conformity with the Plan as detailed below.  





Objective: To support commercial opportunities which are of a scale and design that respect the distinctive character, sensitivity and capacity of the landscape and coastline.





Relevant Plan 


Policy/Text�
Reason for


Non-Conformity�
�
GP2 (ii) and (v)�
The proposed barn is located on a greenfield site on Grade 3 agricultural land and the application has not demonstrated that there are no reasonable alternative sites.�
�
CD3�
The Group would ask the planning officer to assess potential increased light pollution�
�






The Group would ask the planning officer to consider the potential impact on the adjacent residential properties, particularly those recently approved under PA16/04932, as the access route to the new barn appears to run between the proposed three new residential dwellings (Policy CD3 – Carrick Design Guide Section 4.2)
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The Group would also ask the planning officer to consider the need for another barn to store feedstuffs as the documents submitted on PA16/04932 included an agreement to change the use of the barn immediately to the north of the proposed new residential units from livestock housing to storage of feedstuffs to comply with Condition 6 contained in the decision letter dated 20 July 2016.











Yours sincerely,








 


 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group




















Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority








 From NPPF Paragraph 198 – “Where a planning application conflicts with a neighbourhood plan that has been brought into force, planning permission should not normally be granted.”











